September 2, 2008
Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger

Governor, State of California





State Capitol

Sacramento, CA  95814

Subject:  SB 509 – Toxics Information Clearinghouse

Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:

I respectfully request your signature on SB 509.  
Senate Bill 509 culminates many years of effort by the California Legislature to move beyond federal policies that have failed to adequately address recognized chemical hazards.   SB 509, along with the companion bill to which it is joined (AB 1879 - Feuer), would provide Californians with a foundation for advancing the Green Chemistry Initiative that you announced earlier this session.

SB 509 represents a keystone in the foundation of chemical policy in California by providing a central location of information for consumers, small businesses, and others.  The promise of the Clearinghouse is that it will serve as a virtual repository for evaluations from authoritative bodies as well as a forum for gathering and generating data about the tens of thousands of chemicals in commerce for which we possess so little information.  
SB 509 also contains provisions that are essential for the effective implementation of AB 1879 (Feuer).  These provisions address both definitions and exemptions for a range of products that are already covered by robust regulatory law.  Additionally, SB 509 calls on the Department of Toxic Substances Control to not duplicate regulations for product categories already regulated by law.


It has been a pleasure working with Director Maureen Gorsen and other members of your administration on the Green Chemistry Initiative.  I look forward to continued collaboration as we develop the additional programs and resources that will be necessary for regulating both dangerous chemicals as well

as identifying safer substitutes.

SB 509 has earned support from both the environmental community and the business community.  The long list of supporters includes, among many others, the Chemical Industry Council of California, DuPont Corporation, BIOCOM, Sierra Club California, the California League of Conservation Voters, and the Natural Resources Defense Council.   
I respectfully request your signature on Senate Bill 509.

Sincerely,

S. Joseph Simitian

Senator, 11th District

SJS:bj

cc:  Chris Kahn, Legislative Affairs Secretary, Governor’s Office

       John Moffatt, Deputy Legislative Secretary, Governor’s Office
